
  
ILLINOIS HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

 
August 16, 2023 
 
TRANSMITTTED ELECTRONICALLY 
 
Kara Friedman, Attorney 
Anne Cooper, Attorney  
Polsinelli PC  
150 North Riverside Plaza, Suite 3000  
Chicago, Illinois 60606  
kfriedman@polsinelli.com 
acooper@polsinelli.com 
 
Re:   Relinquishment of Permit  
Permit: #22-018 – Northwest Community Hospital Center 

 
Dear Ms. Friedman and Ms. Cooper: 

 
On August 15, 2023, the Chairwoman acting on behalf of the Illinois Health Facilities and 
Services Review Board (“State Board”) approved the relinquishment of the permit referenced 
above.  No further action is required in relationship to the Illinois Health Facilities Planning Act.    
 
Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Mike Constantino or George Roate of 
my staff at Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov or George.Roate@illinois.gov or 217.782.3516.   
 

 
Sincerely,  

 

 
 
John P. Kniery. Administrator  
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board  
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